
A G E N D A 

SAGINAW VALLEY STATE COLLEGE 

BOARD OF CONTROL 

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 
Board Room--Wickes Hall 

Monday, December 8, 1975 
7:30 P.M. 

I. CALL TO ORDER BY CHAIRMAN 

I I. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 17, 1975 

I I I. OFFICIAL REPRESENTATIVE OF FACULTY ASSOCIATION 

IV. COMMUNICATIONS 

V. ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS 

1) ADMISSIONS AND REGISTRATION REPORTS 1975-76 

2) RECOMMENDATIONS ON PROPOSED NEW ACADEMIC ORGANIZATION 

3) GOVERNOR 1 S NEW EXECUTIVE ORDER AND BUDGET CUTS REQUIRED 

4) KOCHV I LLE ZONING BOARD REPORT 

5) REPORT ON PERSONNEL 

VI. COMMITTEE REPORTS 

1) ACADEMIC COMMITTEE 

2) FINANCE COMMITTEE 

3) BUILDING COMMITTEE 

VII. OTHER BUS I NESS 

VI I I. ADJOURNMENT 

JMR:omc 
12/3/75 
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Present: Curtiss 
Kendall 
Saltzman 
Serotkin 
Suchara 
Zahnow 

Others 
Present: Bredholt 

Colvin 
Driver 
Gross 
James 
Lee 
McCray 
Ryder 
Sharp 
Thompson 
Press ( 3) 

MINUTES 

BOARD OF CONTROL 
SAGINAW VALLEY STATE COLLEGE 

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 
SVSC Board Room--Wickes Hal 1 

December 8, 1975 

Absent: Arbury, excused 
G i I more, II 

I. CALL TO ORlJER 

1975-167 

Chairman Curtiss called the meeting to order at 7:30p.m. and declared a 

quorum p1esent. 

Mr. David M. Serotkin, a new Board member replacing the Reverend Gilbert A. 

Runkel, Jr., who did not seek reappointment when his term expired, was introduced 

and welcomed by Mr. Curtiss. Mr. Curtiss noted that Mr. Serotkin is a practicing 

attorney from Mt. Clemens, received a bachelor of arts degree from Princeton Uni-

versity and a doctor of jutisprudence degree from the University of Michigan Law 

School, was a State Representative from 1967 to 1972 and a member of the House 

Education Committee during that time. Mr. Serotkin will serve on the Board of 

Control for an eight-year term expiring July 21, 1983. 
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II. 

Ayes: 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

BM-443 Mr. Kendall moved approval of the Minutes of the Regular 
Monthly Meeting held on November 17, 1975 as mailed. 
Dr. Suchara supported. 

Absent: 
Curtiss, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotkin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury, Gi ]more 

Motion carried. 

I I I. OFFICIAL REPRESENTATIVE OF FACULTY ASSOCIATION 

Dr. David Weaver, official representative of the SVSCFA, could not be present, 

and Dr. Walter James, Special Assistant to the President, at the request of Dr. 

Weaver, read a SVSCFA resolution expressing appreciation of Dr. JoAnn Lazarus, 

recently deceased faculty member (see Attachment). 

BM-444 

Ayes: 

Mrs. Saltzman moved that the President transmit this resolution 
to the family of Dr. Lazarus, along with a letter of transmittal 
on behalf of the Board of Control, expressing the same sentiment 
Mr. Kendal 1 supported. 

Absent: 
Curtiss, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotkin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury, Gi !more 

Motion carried. 

IV. COMMUNICATIONS 

There were none. 

V. ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS 

1. Admissions and Registration Reports 1975-76 

President Ryder cal led upon Dick Thompson, Registrar and Acting Director of 

Admissions, to give these reports. Mr. Thompson distributed two reports--"Admissior 

for Winter Semester 1976'' and "Admissions for Fall Semester 1976." 

The report on "Admissions for Winter Semester 1976" was reviewed first by Mr. 

Thompson who pointed out there were a couple of significant things at this point in 
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I ATTACHMENT BM-444 

2SJ2:~'~-:~ 
Fa..cwJ ty a..s 5 o c...ra. i-1 an 

MEA- NEA 
IN PROFESSiONAl SOLIDARITY 

"Prudent/a Dicitur Genitrix Virtu tum" 

SAGINAW VALLEY STATE COLLEGI 
2250 Pierce Road· 
Saginaw, Michigan 48710 

Whereas the faculty of SagirJ.aw Valley State College recognizes the 
valuable contributions made to -ct.e College by Dr. JoAnn Lazarus 
during her short tenure here, and 

Whereas we recosnize her as having been a warm, congenial, compassionate 
human being, and 

Whereas we recognize the lasting impression made by Dr. Lazarus on 
students, faculty colleagues, staff, and adrrQnistration alike, 

Resolved that we the faculty hereby express our sincere sense of loss 
of both a devoted colleague and a good friend, and request the Board 
of Control of Saginaw Valley State College to join with us ~n these 
expressions of appreciation and to make the.cu part of the of+'icial 
minutes of the Board. 

By, 

~~ 
David R. ~rn.Dol 
?reside:.1t 
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time--(1) Total FTIC, as of the end of November, 56.2% increase over last year, 

with 139 applications for 1976 \tersus 89 for 1975--(2) Total Transfers, as of the 

end of November, 19.4<: increase over last year, 1vith 259 applications for 1976 versL 

217 for 1975. Of significance also is the 2060 increase in Graduate applications, 

1"ith 98 for 1976 versus 32 for 1975. The overall total of applications shows 690 

for 1976 versus 513 for 1975, reflecting a 34.5:'~ increase. 

As of last Friday, Mr. Thompson continued, SVSC had preregistered approximately 

2,600 in classes, both on and off campus--of that number, about 2,100 are returning 

students and about 250 new students. Open and late registration is scheduled for 

January 2, 1976. With the anticipation of an attrition rate of 20%, or 620 to 640 

students the Col lege would lose for various reasons, approximately 600 additonal 

enrollments are needed to maintain the 3,232 figure for Fall 1975. Hopefully SVSC 

can make up the difference with an increase of new students for Winter 1976. He is 

thinking a 1 ittle conservatively at this point because he doesn't know these things 

are going to happen. 

Questions or comments were invited by Mr. Thompson. Mr. Curtiss and Dr. Ryder 

asked if he could explain the reason for the increase and Mr. Thompson indicated he 

could not. Dr. Suchara, referring to what she has been learning about SVSC's facilit 

and noting the increase in graduate applications, questioned the possibility of sched 

ing classes late in the evening, including Fridays, and on Saturdays as well. Dr. Me 

advised SVSC currently has some classes during the evening hours, but not as heavy on 

Friday, with sporadic scheduling on Saturday. Dr. Ryder concurred, adding that it is 

1 ikely SVSC would have to do more of this type of scheduling, assuming SVSC continues 

to take the students, because additional space will not be available soon enough. 

In reviewing the report on 11 Admissions for Fall Semester 1976'' Mr. Thompson note, 

that the same kind of trend is taking place this month as last month with two areas--

- 3 -
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(1) Saginaw County, as of the end of November, 295.8% increase over last year, with 

95 applications for 1976 versus 24 for 1975. Last month he mentioned he wasn't too 

sure of this base ... but it now looks as though it has some merit. (2) Total FTIC, 

101.9% ahead of last year, with 216 applications for 1976 versus 107 for 1975. The 

total of all applications reflects a 98.3Z increase over last year, with 236 appl i-

cations for 1976 versus 119 for 1975. Mr. Thompson concluded that he would like the 

trend of the FTIC applications to continue to give SVSC strong support. SVSC was the 

fastest growing state college last year in FTIC, with a 33% increase and 603 new 

students. Northern Michigan was second, Central Michigan was third and Michigan Statt 

was fourth. All of the rest of the state col leges dropped in FTIC. SVSC's trend 

looks 1 ike it is continuing and it is an enjoyable one at this time. 

Mr. Curtiss noted that this time last year they were looking somewhat askance 

at students applying earlier than in the previous year and asked if this activity 

were still continuing. Mr. Thompson indicated he thought it was--he talked with 

Western and Central Michigan this week and also has a meeting coming up with other 

Directors of Admissions--there are sti 11 those who share that conservative point of 

view that students are applying earlier. This is the last year for the large enroll-

ment of seniors coming out of high school. There wil 1 be an increasing percentage of 

dec! ine through 1980 before this trend reverses, and thus, SVSC won't be able to pick 

up the difference unti 1 after that date. The graduate programs, however, wi II be grow 

ing. 

Mrs. Saltzman questioned the ratio of commuter students versus residence students 

indicating she was thinking about housing. Mr. Thompson responded that this was aver· 

good question in relation to Fal I 1976 in planning and looking ahead to housing. With 

the "Other Michigan" category, which shows a 50% increase in applications, SVSC would 

have to make the assumption that housing would be required by these students. This 
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1s something SVSC is going to take a real hard look at early in January, he conclude 

Dr. Ryder agreed and indicated SVSC is currently utilizing some of the dormitory 

space for offices, some of which could be made available to students, assuming 

additional mobile units were brought in, or the offices were moved someplace else, 

as wel 1 as getting dorm space bui It, which is something SVSC couldn't get before 

next Fall, at the earliest. There is a need to study very quickly and make a 

decision. 

Mrs. Saltzman questioned where the "Other Michigan" students were coming from 

and Mr. Thompson explained that SVSC concentrated recruitment efforts for two or 

three years in Wayne county and it is starting to pay off in terms of applications 

increasing each year. Also, Macomb and Oakland county applications are starting to 

come to SVSC. There is currently heavy Admissions recruitment concentration in the 

Thumb area, which has already brought in more applications this year as opposed to 

last year. In the future, as Admissions looks at FTIC students in terms of planning, 

he would like to emphasize one area each year and hit it hard, as is being done now 

in the Thumb area. Up north and west, SVSC is sti 11 not very well represented. He 

concluded that he would like to get a wel ]-rounded segment of the Michigan public 

since SVSC is a state institution. 

Dr. Ryder added that contributing to SVSC's enrollment increases undoubtedly is 

the fact that Central Michigan has had to close its doors to more students because 

of insufficient housing in the area, including the community--they have simply satur-

ated dorm and community space. Also, Michigan State has limited its enrollment for 

the Winter semester, which would have a bearing too. He concluded that he felt the 

growing programs at SVSC, athletics, outstanding faculty and changing the name of 

the College to include "State" have been contributing factors in increased interest 

in the college which people now view as a more comprehensive institution. 

- 5 -
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Dr. Ryder noted that he had just received a ''Fall 1975 Enrollment Report 11 from 

the Michigan Counci 1 of State Col lege Presidents, dated November 20, 1975, copies of 

which wi 11 be provided Board members late1·. He reviewed briefly the 11Summary of 

Enrollment Changes'' 1974-75 and 1975-76 Fall Term statistics as follows: 

The percentage of increase in headcount showed SVSC on top with 22.5%, Lake 

Superior second with 14.9~, U of M--Uearborn third with 13.0%, Michigan Tech fourth 

with 11.0%, Grand Val ley fifth with 9.9~. Wayne State sixth with 9.7%, U of M--Fiint 

seventh with 9.3%, Central Michigan eighth with 7.5%, and so on down the line, with 

Eastern Michigan dropping by 0.8%. 

The percentage of increase in ful 1-time equated students was led again by SVSC 

with 21.0%, U of M--Dearborn second with 20.2%, Lake Superior third with 12. 1%, Wayne 

State fourth with 10.8%, Michigan Tech fifth with 8.6~, U of M--Fl int sixth with 7.8%, 

Grand Valley seventh with 7.2%, Central Michigan eighth with 7.0%, and so on down the 

I ine, with two dropping--Ferris State by 0.41o and Eastern Michigan by 0. 1%. 

It ~r1as concluded by Dr. Ryder that based upon this data, SVSC is 11staying with it 11 

and people are continuing to come. SVSC's problem will be in providing housing, class-

rooms and office space and it may come to 1 imited enrollment if these facilities cannot 

be provided. 

~1r. Zahnow questioned if administration would give some consideration to having 

some freshmen I iving off campus in homes that would be sponsored by the College. Dr. 

Ryder advised that virtually everyone who has institution sponsored or approved housing 

has to take their chances on it. Mr. Zahnow agreed, saying it would be a long ways 

from what the College would want to do, but at the same time, there might be some con-

sideration given to it. Mr. Curtiss pointed out that SVSC is not really inforcing 

freshmen I iving on campus now. Dr. Ryder advised that SVSC assists people in getting 

outside housing now, but the College needs to make a more aggressive effort. 

- 6 -
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Dr. Suchara questioned how many people were involved in recruitment and Mr. 

Curtiss indicated that SVSC does not do any recruiting--it simply provides advisors 

and counselors. Mr. Thompson noted that Dolores Ramirez has been out in the Thumb 

three days a week and has now moved to Oakland and Macomb counties. College Nights 

are also covered by the Admissions staff. He has gone out himself on many occasions 

but currently his time is quite 1 imited. Dr. Ryder called attention to Mr. Thompson 

holding two jobs now in the College and that the Registrar's activities require much 

of his time. Normally the Director of Admissions would have a territory as well as 

the Admissions counselors. 

2. Recommendations on Proposed New Academic Organization 

Dr. Ryder reminded the members of the Board that he had sent them a memo and 

materials having to do with this new organization, and that he would like to point 

out now that these recommendations stem from the GO Committee's Preliminary Report 

which was delivered to him in September after which the committee was to hold hearings 

and study the whole matter of their recommendations on academic organization as well 

as many, many other things. The committee has found that the one area of major concern 

was academic organization and the particular recommendations it made in its Preliminary 

Report. Most of the other items seemed to hit a responsive cord with the faculty and 

other groups. The committee is going to provide an Addendum, which with the Preliminar' 

Report, wi 11 become its Final Report. 

As far as academic organization was concerned, there really was no conclusion. 

The committee indicated a number of points of view from various members of the faculty 

and administration. Based upon these points of view and consultations he has had with 

many people, Dr. Ryder announced he was proposing an organization which he felt was 

calculated to be more descriptive of what the institutions does and hopefully to 

indicate the thrust of the institution--one which incorporated the position taken by 

- 7 -



: ............................ llllllllliiiii ..... -..lllllllllllliil~-
' ' 

c 

SVSC BOARD OF CONTROL 
Regular Monthly Meeting December 8, 1975 1975-174 

the GO Committee--where the institution should go ... increasing emphasis on career 

areas but with a strong Liberal Arts base. He believed that while this is not 

exactly the same recommendation the committee originally submitted, about which 

there were reservations, this new recommendation seems to meet with good response. 

This was proposed to the Administrative Counci 1, President of the Student Senate 

and some of his people, and finally to the administration, faculty and student 

body at large, and with the Institutional Development Committee--a committee under 

the faculty contract which should be involved in this sort of a venture. While 

there may be some disagreement here and there, there seems to be strong support for 

this organization and thus, he recommended that the Board take action by means of a 

resolution which has been prepared for this purpose. 

Dr. Ryder indicated he could go into detail, but since all the Board members 

had the material, perhaps it would suffice if he were to answer any questions. 

Mr. Curtiss asked the effective date and Dr. Ryder gave January 1, 1976 for 

the change of titles. The movement of Economics would be effective January 1, 1976. 

Physical Education would be moved to Education effective January 1, 1976. However, 

the whole question of Curriculum Committees for each School and a coordination of 

curriculum provided by an Academic Policies Committee is within the SVSCFA contract 

and must be negotiated. How long this would take, he didn't know, but it will be 

looked at and discussed--he would hope it would be in place by July 1, 1976. It 

could go beyond that depending upon how long it takes to complete a contract. He 

does want to move as rapidly as possible in the SVSC catalogs, publications and in 

every other way throughout the state. 

Administration is looking at an approach to the establishment of future Schools. 

There are currently three Schools, each having a Dean, and three Divisions, each 

having a Director. The guidelines for the establishment of a School in the future 

- 8 -
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would be a minimum of ten full-time faculty and 6,000 student credit hours, and 

the offering of a degree. Units being estabi isheJ not meeting this criteria could 

be designated as Divisions ... and when large enough, established as Schools. 

The School of Arts and Sciences brings Science at SVSC out in the open. Be-

fore, it was under Liberal Arts and it was difficult to know whether SVSC had a 

Science program. This is the most typical termino:ogy used throughout the country--

SVSC is not being innovative. 

The School of Business and Management is viewed as being more descriptive of 

what SVSC 1 s program will be under the new Dean. 

The Division of Engineering and Technology emphasizes the fact that SVSC cur-

rently has an engineering program--one ln mechanical extending through three years 

and three others currently extending for two years each. Technology has four-year 

programs now. Both Engineering and Technology would be expanded when the new build-

ings have been completed. 

The Division of Nursing and Al 1 ied Health Scic~ces would include the four years 

in Nursing, the administration of the Medical Technology program SVSC now has and 

its potential growth, and the possibi I icy of building on top of Delta 1 s Associate 

Degree programs 111 Allied Health. SVSC is not p]a;;ning to offer Associate Degree 

programs in any areas. Any programs SVSC has wi 11 be clearly four-year or built on 

top of Associate Degree programs. 

The Division of Public Services ~~a most important unit which includes Social 

Work, Criminal Justice, Youth Services and possibly Human Services program which SVSC 

has in the Psychology area. It is felt that with the growing segment of aging pub] ic, 

there will be a need for the preparation of people to deal with it. Mr. Bredholt just 

came from a program SVSC held here today for people of this type. There is a growing 

interest by people who are retired in continuing their education. This interest is 
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not only at the state but at the federal level as well. Dr. Ryder indicated he 

had recently attended a Conference in Boston where Senator Kennedy spoke and ex-

pressed his support to provide more programs for retiring and aging people. Such 

a program supported by the Division of Public Services and the School of Education 

wi 11 become a major effort at SVSC in the future and many other institutions will 

be moving in this direction. 

Mr. Bredholt asked about the status of the present All-College Curriculum 

Committee with which students were invoived and if the intent was to have a Cur-

riculum Committee for each School. Dr. Ryder advised that this aspect of academic 

organization stilI had to be negotiated--the SVSCFA agreed there would be a student 

on the Curriculum Committee and at this point in time, he would say that the admin-

istration wil 1 take that same position in the negotiations. Dr. McCray added that 

the present Curriculum Committee rates the contributions of students very highly. 

They have been most valuable over the years and he would welcome them again. 

In conclusion, Dr. Ryder said that he thought this academic reorganization is 

a major step forward for the institution and a positive response to the GO Committee. 

Hopefully, it wi 1 I help people outside the institution to better understand the new 

program directions and assist the institution in its growth and development. There 

was a consensus of the Board that the resolution on Academic Reorganization should 

be presented under the Academic Committee report. 

3. Governor 1 s New Executive Order and Budget Cuts Required 

Dr. Ryder stated that at the time he put this item on the Agenda he made the 

assumption that the Governor 1 s new Executive Order would have been distributed. It 

has not, but the latest information is that it wi 11 be handed down tomorrow. The 

Governor has called him to Lansing tomorrow for a 3:00p.m. meeting, along with other 

Presidents at different times. He assumes the Governor will be talking about his 

Executive Order and his views about the 1976-77 budget. Thus, at this point, he 
- 10 -
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couldn't report anything, but was extremely hopeful that the cut that was recom-

mended for SVSC in the first Executive Order wi 11 be reduced substantially ... that 

SVSC will not have to raise tuition. Billings have already been distributed to 

the students, and while there is a disclaimer on them saying the Board has a right 

to raise tuition, his feeling is that it is undesirable to do so at this time inas-

much as tuition was raised 12% in the Fall. A tuition raise is a consideration, 

however. Assuming SVSC doesn't raise tuition next semester, he has a strong feeling 

SVSC wil 1 have to do so next year. The Fee Structure Committee of the College is 

studying all SVSC's fees and next Spring it wil 1 be known how much needs to be raised 

and for what purpose, with a recommendation being made in the Spring for Fall '76. 

Dr. Ryder indicated he anticipated there would be a cut in the 1975-76 appro-

priations and he predicted SVSC's estimate of $90,000 for utility cost increases will 

not be funded and thus, the institution wi 11 have to make up that deficit. When the 

amount of the cut is known, the administration wi I 1 have to go back and look at the 

budget again and try to determine where the cuts need to be made. This was done when 

the Governor's first Executive Order cut SVSC by $300,000 plus the $90,000 inutility 

cost increases. The 1 ibrary is 1 ikely to be cut and certain administrative positions 

held back, and some other things about which he has commented before. Hopefully, the 

cuts throughout tne institution wi 11 be as 1 imited as possible, but it al 1 depends 

upon the Governor;s cut which wil 1 be known tomorrow. 

Mr. Serotkin questioned the role of the Legislature in determining the institu-

tion's budget--amounts, use and how spent. Dr. Ryder advised that the Legislature 

itself appropriated to SVSC on a 1 ine item basis--twelve or fifteen--including instruc· 

tiona], 1 iberal arts, nursing, student aid, 1 ibrary, other broad academic programs, 

general support, etc. There is a 1 ine item on the Pol ish Studies program itself. The 

Legislature can get very specific. After the Legisiature makes the appropriations on 
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a 1 ine item basis, the Governor can actually go in and veto any 1 ine item. He 

vetoed the entire Health Sciences budget for Ferris State because he was after 

the Optometry School which he didn't want. The Governor did not veto anything 

in SVSC's bueget this year, including construction. 

Mrs. Saltzman asked why the Legislature couldn't just make the appropriations 

and let the College be sensible about a budget. Dr. Ryder indicated that most of 

the Presidents feel the same way and that he agrees. The Legislature, however, is 

not very responsive to this approach--It is concerned that money is spent generally 

where people say it 1s going to be spent. Mr. Curtiss added that the Legislature 

has gotten into trouble with col leges starting programs without approval. Dr. Ryder 

noted that constitutionally, institutions have the right to spend the money any way 

they choose as long as it is done legally. While the Legislature can pass on a line 

item, the institution can spend it in any way it sees fit. However, if this is done, 

the Legislature could cut an appropriation the next time. Mr. Zahnow added that look-

ing back over the last five or six years, the pressure has been on a continuing basis. 

It has been stronger and stronger ... there is no going back. There is good to it. It 

is forcing the institutions to budget more properly than before and he was for it. 

A new factor in the budget process was introduced by Dr. Ryder. AT SVSC's hearing 

1-1ith the Bureau ot the Budget, the discussion included the "formula budgeting" concept. 

Each institution would be looked at on the basis of how much it costs to educate fresh-

men, sophomores, juniors, seniors and graduate students, which is done in many states 

now, and then allocations made on an equal basis to the colleges. Personally, he said, 

he was inc] ined to support this view--obviously it would assist this institution. On 

such a comparable basis, SVSC would have more support ... it is a good way to distribute 

funds. If the state doesn't have too much money, it is distributed, based upon the 

formula. It has merit. Comparable data is necessary--you do have to know what you 
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are talking about .~hen you establish the formula. In Texas, the state uses the 

formula but the institution can use the allocation as it wants. In California, 

the formula is used but the institution can't move the money around inside despite 

the fact that its needs within may have changed. If formula budgeting is adopted 

in Michigan, Dr. Ryder concluded, he would hope it would move in the direction of 

Texas. 

Mrs. Saltzman, with regard to budger cuts, stated that it would seem there is 

not a great deal this Board could do about the amounts, the impact on programs, 

etc. other than lobbying. Dr. Ryder indicated this was true, and because of the 

individual efforts of Board members, his own efforts, those of the student government, 

and other people, he was extremely hopeful that SVSC's cut will be much less than the 

original cut--he wi 11 find out tomorrow. 

4. Kochvilie Zoning Board Report (See Atta,.::hment) 

Mr. Stuart D. Gross, Director of Community Affairs, distributed a "Summary of 

Saginaw County Metropolitan Planning Commission Study" pub] ished in January 1975, 

which he reviewed in detail by use of an area map. He advised that SVSC had been 

asked by the Kochvi I le Township Zoning Board to have some input on the new zoning 

law for Kochvi 1 le Township--it may alreddy be too :ate. it is hoped that SVSC's input 

wi l 1 be helpful in protecting the environmental area around the College as the communit· 

develops ... how the College would 1 ike to see the perimeter of the campus zoned. The 

Board members discussed briefly, with Mr. Curtiss pointing out that the College bought 

more property at first than was expected to be used for educational purposes in order 

to have a green area between the Col lege and whatever happened across the road. This 

was done to provide the College its own buffer. Mr. Zahnow, referring to the other side 

of Bay Road, suggested SVSC might recommend that rather than the area going totally 

commercial, apartments or something that wasn't too commercial could be built. 

- 13 -.... ________________________________ _ 
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ATTACH~1ENT 

4. Kochville Zoning Board Report 

SLt-1/V,;::f Gr 'l~-~!ii,-,•i C·'JiJTY Mt:TROPOLITAr~ 1=-U\NN::iG COMMISSION STUDY 
ryL~-,j: .rwu in January 'r'::I!SJ 

This su:i,:"c:L; tj>.•c·s d luck at where Scigi:-~a·,v County c.nd the Saginaw Metro-

the years to 20G0 hold. It ~lso contains a cn~llense to Saginaw Valley State 

College to assist in the devc:lof)ment. 

Here is a sur:lrT~c:ry of the report: 

Geographically, Saginaw County is north of major railway, highway, and 

aviation corridors. Development of the St. Lawrence Seaway can make us an import-

ant seaport. As a result of the physi:al location, Saginaw County is a relattvely 

stable area. Prospecc:s f, :- :-apid growth are not present. At the same time, there: 

i3ppears i ittle l :kel ih::Jod the industridl base wi 11 be eroded. 

The County's economy is based on the automobile and General Motors. GM 

plants employ 27 per cent of the labor force; other major employment (retail, 

wholesale, government, education, etc.) 63 per cent; hospitals 4 per cent; Michigan 

Bell 2 per cent; Wic~es Corporation 2 per cent; Baker Perkins 1 per cent; Eaton 

Corporation 1 per cent. Total employment in the county in 1974 was 88,800. 

This is a rich and varied agricultural county with agricultural products 

carryi,lg a Murket value of nJ,)re tnan $25 mi 11 ion. Major cash crops in the county 

are corn, wheat, sugar beets, soybeans; pigs, chickens, and cattle are major 

livestock businesses. 

The population growth of Saginaw County from 1960 to 1970 was 15.2 per cent, 

slightly above the State and National average of 13.3 per cent. The City of 

Saginaw is losing population, the townships are gaining. The urbanization of 

Bridgeport and Saginuw Townships is the the greatest, with small towns I ike 

Hemlock, t1erri 11, St. Charles now feeling the out-City migration . 

White population in the City of Saginaw is declining, non-white population 

is increasing. 
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'/ \ .. Jr, c; c.·i ;;vt f. lt_:- , ; , ,_,, rare .~. C: ;.:.c. ~r , i .. c:, ti r,, ; re: ed ls in ':<Jg:n . .J~\1 the youth is partly 

C.: :.1e u' a v ~:·\· r. :. ,· t ... :r·· ·:: __ ,,t. r_,f L: la _ .. _c; <:.nd c h ; c 3r,cc: ; ~ . the 0-11+ age group with 

Sa ~i n~w Cuunty ·· ~J~ ~!~t; an hds incr~a ~ eJ from 219,743 in 1970 to an esti­

r, ,aced 233,740 on Junua ,·y I, 1974, an in:: r·e .s s e of 6.2 per cent. This indicates 

growth is at the same rate as between 1960 and 1970. 

ThC> m.Jjor devel c.. pmen;:s in Sagir.aw---residential and commercial---is on a 

'T ; , ~ Jthway inc I udes the SVSC Campus). 

wh; !e Sugi r, aw Lot.: r.ry ._;! jvys a high industrial wage, the per capita income 

1n the City uf Sayinaw 0~~ hch i nd th~ per capita income of the county and State. 

Per cupita income 1n tht county is e~timated at $4,173, compared to a State average 

of $4,755. However, in the City the per capita income is $2,977. The average 

income pe r household i n S~ y inaw County is $14,527, but in the City it is $9,990. 

The State aver.Jge i~ $14 741. (What this means for Saginaw Valley State College 

ic; th ,;c fu :· every doi ier i nc r,, a ·:;o.:• in tuition and fees, the burden of finding that 

extra mon e y falls lwav ,,_. r ,;n Sayinaw City residents , pri !narily non-white, than for 

the average ~·r' rson 1 iv i r1 q 111 the C)ullty outside of tht:> City.) 

The avc ra9e prodl..i::tio :i v:o rker- 1n the Saginaw are e1 earned $180 per week at 

th:: rol.e -::;1 $4.50 p~·~ ,, _::., 1.1 1970. This cor,lpares witn $134 per week at a rate 

cf $3.35 nationally. Tiv:; ' " ·:;c sap is Increasing. In 1960 Saginaw production 

~orkers earned nearly 75 per cent more than the national average; but in 1970 

t ilis had i : ,creas~d to 31.j per· cenr. 

While the economic base appears assured with the major GM plants, if Saginaw 

Lounty is t ·) prog1ess along a course of balanced economic development, the county 

must attract indu5tries in electronics, telecommunications, biomedical, as well as 

expanded financial and business SP.rvices. 
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Th~ r<port rt'cc.r;;r::onds the development of a full-time permanent research, 

development and technical assistance agency to provide data, identify opportuni-

ties, develop rPporting system of area opportunities, and assist interested 

developers or ecunomic sectors intere~ted in the Saginaw area. 

The research anJ development institute, the report says, should be developed 

at SVSC to provide brainpower for spin-off industries, libraries, boulevards, and 

urban design consciousness. The development of biomedical industry is tied to 

well developed Institutions of higher learning. 

SDGr·o~s 

12!]5 
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Mr. Gross asked for guidance from the Board, indicating that a Jetter of 

intent setting forth SVSC's development plans of property it currently owns, 

and possible future purchase of land it does not own. 

Dr. Ryder concluded that administration should propose to the Board what it 

feels the zoning should look like, after which it could be discussed. 

5. Report on Personnel 

It was pointed out by Dr. Ryder that all of the Board members had already received 

a copy of the Report on Personnel and where various positions stand and, therefore, he 

would just review briefly. He should be receiving back tomorrow evaluation forms from 

members of the committee on the Director of Safety and Security, and hopefully, this 

position will be fil Jed in the immediate future. There are a number of other positions 

outstanding as shown, he concluded, and unless there were any questions, he would Jet 

the report stand. No questions were raised. 

6. Institute of Polish Studies 

Dr. Ryder advised that SVSC currently has 37 applications for the position of 

Director of the Institute of Polish Studies. A committee composed of faculty and 

administration is involved in the study of credentials. Hopefully, interviewing will 

take place in January and SVSC wi II be able to fill the position just as soon as pos-

sible thereafter. Despite what has been in the newspapers and letters, Dr. Ryder said, 

the same three courses that were offered when the semester started are still continuing--

Tuesday nights, ABC's of Polish Pleasures--21 students; Wednesday nights, Intermediate 

Polish 1--2 students; and Thursday nights, Elementary Polish 1--30 students. 

An "Announcement of Course Offerings for Winter Semester 1976'' for: the tnstitute 

of Polish Studies was distributed for the information of the Board. 

Dr. Ryder concluded that he wanted to re-emphasize the fact that SVSC is continuing 

with the Institute of Polish Studies and hopes to acquire the new Director very soon. 

- 14 -



., 

SVSC BOARD OF CONTROL 
Regular Monthly Meeting December 8, 1975 1975-181 

VI. COMMITTEE REPORTS 

1. Academic Committee 

Mr. Kendall reported that he had three matters to present to the Board for 

action. 

Ayes: 
Absent: 

A. Academic Reorganization 

RES-273 Mr. Kendall offered the following resolution for adoption: 
WHEREAS, The Goals and Objectives Committee has submitted 

its report to the President, and 
WHEREAS, The Committee does not make conclusive recommend­

ations with regard to academic reorganization, and 
WHEREAS, The President has proposed an academic reorganiza­

tion that takes into account several of that Committee's recom­
mendations regarding academic reorganization, and 

WHEREAS, The President's recommendation has been reviewed by 
the chief administrative officers, the President of the Faculty 
Association, student leaders, interested faculty, students, staff, 
and the Institutional Development Committee; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, That the academic reorganization 
as proposed by the President in the attached document, "Proposed 
Academic Reorganization of Saginaw Valley State College," be 
authorized. 
Mrs. Saltzman supported. 

Curtiss, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotkin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury, Gi !more 

Resolution adopted. 

B. Sabbatical Leave 

RES-274 Mr. Kendal I offered the following resolution for adoption: 
WHEREAS, The Professional Practices Committee has submitted 

to the Administration its recommendations for Sabbatical Leave 
for faculty for 1976-77, and 

WHEREAS, The Administration has made its recommendations for 
Sabbatical Leaves; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, That the following faculty 
are granted Sabbatical Leave for 1976-77 as described in their 
application: 

Faculty members granted Sabbatical Leave are: 
Dr. Brian Chow, Physics -Fall and Winter at half salary 
Prof. John Clinkenbeard, Accounting-Winter term at full salary 
Dr. Joseph Matti, Mathematics -Fall term at full salary 
Dr. Merlyn Mondo!, Psychology -Fall and Winter at half salary 
Prof. Donald Novey, Economics -Winter term at full salary 

- 15 -
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RES-273 ATTACHMENT 

-, 
~ . 

.i(~~~iLL~io:-~ 2!-LC i!: clL:st,.;rs of collt~·~;i:~::.· ; __ :-.it~ C.:(~j uc2dernic su~;=o~t 

~~-~/:;:·-:.--:-:.3. ~t3 us~ r-·;;:ti!"'~C:2~ us c_)f i~s s0~..~~::2, call:~~aiuf0, vvhich ir::plies 
tL ~ _l;.:_~·-==~~:-::,;:2n~2:1:y~ 0£ its several ;::~:~jsrs. 

. 
~-h::: titl::: \:=.>_:;lL.:c-~ e.s us~rj prc,/iOT.lSl~i I.:t refer to cJ.:=::=:demic units :s charLg·::·:. 
tCJ s :;h-~c;l or ~-G··i :.i·=-~. For eAD.rr:.pls: s-~~:b0ol of ~ducation I Division of 
t-·ubli.c S2r~vi::e 3. 

C')ll,:'ai::::i:0 T;nlt 
School of /-sts and Sciences 
School of B:1siness and Lianager::em: 
School of Education 
Division of Engineerin;,r an.d Technology 
Division of Nursinc; ar:.:=: Allied H:;alth Sciences 
Division of Public Ser';ices 

Academic and 
Administrative Head 
Dean 
Dean 
Dean 
Director 
Director 
Director 

The term "Division" is u:;e::l to indicate a collegiat'3 unit with the potential of 
becomlng a School. The Jldministration will decice when a Division will become a 
School or_a School a Di\rision. General guide~ines for that decision will be: 

l. That a School have a minimum of l 0 full-time faculty members 
2. That a School produce a minir.1:_;;;; of 6, 000 student credit hours 

each fiscal year 
3. That a School offer a program or programs leading to one or more 

academic C:egrees 

The term "De::c.::" is used to indicat'3 the acader::1c and administrative head of a 
School; "Director" of a Divis2.on. \1\'hen a Di\,:s:.o;c becomes a School tl-:e Di.rectcr 
may apply for the Deanship and be considered alo::g \'lith other applicants. Curre:-,­
deans and direct:xs will fill these positions. Tha: is; Dr. Collins, Dr. Harmon, 
Dr. Peterson, Mr. Graham, Tv1rs. Sullivan (acting), and Dr. James, respectively. 

4. Th8 departments ar:d areas of study v;ithi.:l. the six units are: 

School of Arts and Sciences 
Humanities 
Natural Science 
Social Studies 
Art 
Biology 
Chemis-cry 
Dance 
Eng lis:1 
Ethnic Studies 
History 
Foreign Languages: French, Spanish, German, Greek, Latin, Polish 



• 

. ( 

2 

School of Arts and Sciences (Cont'd) 
Mathematics 
Computer Science 
Data Processing (Pes sible future transfer to another unit) 
Medical Technology (Possible future transfer to Nursing and 

Idlied Health Science) 
Music 
Philosophy 
Physics 
Political Science 
Psychology 
Sociology 
Speech and Theatre Arts 
Institute of Polish Studies 

(For future development) Communications and Visual Arts 

School of Business and Management 
Accuunting 
Economics 
Finance 
Management 
Marketing 

(For future development) Master of Business Administration 

School of Education 
Educational Foundations 
Curriculum and Instruction 
Physical Education 
Master of Arts in Teaching 

Division of Nursing and J'.llied Health Sciences 
Nursing 

Division of Engineering and Technology 
Applied Science 
Constructi'Jn Technology 
Environmencal Studies 
Industrial Chemistry 
Mechanical Engweering Technology 
Engineering Transfer Program 



T 
! 

' r 
Division of Public Services 

Social \\'ork 
Criminal Justice. 
Youth Services 

3 

Human Services (Possible transfer from Psychology) 

5. Target dates: 

JMR:ym 
11/26/75 

• 
January 1, 1976 --Titles changed 
January 1, 1976 -- Economics moved to School of Business 

and Management 
January 1, 1976 -- Physical Education moved to School of. 

·Julyl, 1976 
Education 

-- Curriculum Committee for each School and 
Division established. Coordinating of 
curriculum is provided by Academic Policies 
Committee (To be negotiated) 

E 



• 

SVSC BOARD OF CONTROL 
Regular Monthly Meeting December 8, 1975 1975-182 

Ayes: 
Absent: 

Dr. Rose Novey, Mathematics -Winter term at full salary 
Dr. Charles Pelzer, Biology -Fall term at full salary 
Dr. Donna Read, Education -Winter term at full salary 
Dr. Zeller Robertson, Political Sc.-Fall term at full salary 
Dr. William Smith, English -Fa! I term at full salary 
Mrs. Saltzman supported. 

Curtiss, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotkin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury, Gilmore 

Resolution adopted. 

C. Louis A. Vaupre 

RES-275 Mr. Zahnow offered the following resolution for adoption: 
WHEREAS, Louis A. Vaupre has served Saginaw Valley State 

College ably and well in a variety of capacities over the 
past decade, and 

WHEREAS, Mr. Vaupre has been a member of the Saginaw Valley 
State Col lege Board of Control, from September 23, 1968 to 
July 20, 1975, when he decided not to ask for reappointment 
to a second term, the Board of Control of Saginaw Valley State 
College desired to pay its recognition to Mr. Vaupre for his 
loyalty and friendship, and 

WHEREAS, Mr. Vaupre's interest in Saginaw Valley State College 
was apparent before his appointment to the Board of Control, as 
shown by being Vice-Chairman of the Board of Fellows of Saginaw 
Valley State College, as a member of the original Saginaw Valley 
College Board of Control, and the College's Development Fund, and 

WHEREAS, Mr. Vaupre's wisdom, humor, and personal interest in 
the Col lege's development, particularly in the area of the Observ­
atory, a project he nurtured and loved because of his own keen 
interest in astronomy, wi 11 be sorely missed by the College; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, That the Board of Control deeply 
regrets the loss of Mr. Vaupre as a member, and wishes him well in 
the future with many more years to enjoy his hobbies and associa­
tions, and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Board of Control extends a 
very cordial invitation to Mr. Vaupre to attend future functions 
of the college and be present at Board of Control meetings when 
he desires. 
Mr. Kendall supported. 

Mr. Zahnow suggested that a copy of this resolution with an appropriate 

Jetter be forwarded to Mr. Vaupre. 

Ayes: 
Absent: 

Curtiss, Kendal 1, Saltzman, Serotkin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury, Gi !more 

Resolution adopted. 
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2. Finance Committee 

Chairman Zahnow reported that he had five matters to present to the Board for 

action. 

A. Residence Halls Association Fee 

RES-276 Mr. Zahnow offered the following resolution for adoption: 
WHEREAS, The Dormitory Council was duly established by a 

bill passed by the Student and Faculty Senate and signed by 
the President of the Student Body and the President of the 
College on November 20, 1973, which authorized that "the 
Counci 1 may, at its discretion, establish dormitory resident 
student fees to be collected by the Dormitory Council," and 

WHEREAS, The name of the "Dormitory Counc i 111 has been 
changed to the "Residence Halls Association," and 

WHEREAS, The Residence Halls Association has levied a fee 
of $2.00 against each student I iving in the residence halls 
during the winter term of 1976 and has requested that this 
fee be collected by the administration; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, That there is hereby 
imposed on each student 1 iving in the residence halls and 
paying room and board charges during the winter term of 1976 
an-additional charge of $2.00, and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, That the administration is authorized 
to pay over to the Residence Halls Association the total amount 
coliected under this resolution to be used by the Association 
as it sees fit. 
Mr. Kendall supported. 

Mr. Zahnow indicated that this tee levy was pretty broadly supported by 

the Residence Halls, as he understood it. Mr. Bredholt concurred, advising that it 

was unanimous. 

Ayes: 
Absent: 

Curtiss, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotkin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury, Gi ]more 

Resolution adopted. 

Ayes: 
Absent: 

B. Appointment of Auditors 

BM-445 Mr. Zahnow moved that the accounting firm of Yeo & Yeo be appointed 
to audit the financial records of Saginaw Val ley State Colle e for 
fiscal year ending June 30, 197 . 
Mrs. Saltzman supported. 

Curtiss, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury, Gilmore 

Motion carried. 
- 17 -



• 

• 

SVSC BOARD OF CONTROL 
Regular Monthly Meeting December- 8, 1975 1975-184 

Ayes: 
Absent: 

c. Account of National Institute of Health 

RES-277 Mr. Zahnow offered the following resolution for adoption: 
WHEREAS, The federal government has suggested that the 

Co 11 ege establish a nevJ bank account to receive deposits of 
federal grant funds;_ 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, That such an account is 
authorized to be opened at Michigan National Bank, and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Chairman, Treasurer, 
President or Vice President for Business Affairs, acting 
individually, are authorized to sion checks and other instru­
ments on behalf of the College, and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, That a resolution in the form 
desired by the bank be adopted and included in the Minutes 
of this meeting. 
Dr. Suchara supported. 

Curtiss, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury, Gimore 

Resolution adopted. 

D. TIAA-CREF Retirement Plan 

Mr. Zahnow cal Jed upon Dr. James to explain. Dr. James reminded the Board 

members that SVSC has participated in the retirecent plan for many years, This resol-

ution has been prepared as a result of provisions 1n the current SVSCFA contract, plus 

changes rn the federal Jaw regarding retirement programs which goes into effect on 

January 1, 1976. As a stare institution, SVSC is itot subject to the federal law, how-

ever, it seems TIAA is a model in many ,-espects for federal legislation, and TIAA has 

had to change sorne of its provisions as a result of federal laws. SVSC has made some 

modest changes, Dr. James pointed out, and reviewea the resolution in detail. 

Ayes: 
Absent: 

RES-278 Mr. Zahnow offered the fol lowi~9 resolution for adoption: 
(See Attachment). 

fv1r. Kendall supported. 

Curtiss, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury, Gilmore 

Resolution adopted . 
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ATTACHMENT 
RES-278 

RESOLUTION RE TI.2,J,-CREF RETF'O.IENT PIAN 

V/HEREAS, The contract for the 1975-76 fiscal year between the College 
and the Saginaw Valley State Collc:ge Faculty .ilssociation contains several 
provisions concerning the retirement plan of the College, and 

v\'HEREAS, T~e Board of Control considers these changes to be appropriate 
and des ires that the same provisions be extended to other college employees 
who are or may become participants in the plan; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED That the Policies Manual and all 
other practices and procedures which may be in conflict are hereby amended 
as appropriate and necessary, and the following plan provisions are hereby 
adopted to be effective on and after January l, 19 76: 

Pl\RTICIPATION. 
l. For Class A employees (including full-time administrative officers 

and all full-time actively working members of the bargaining unit; 
participation shall be: 

(a) Voluntary on employment. 

(b) Required after completion of one yc:ar of service and attainment 
of age 30. 

El'~T::ZY. 

2. The general policy for ent:y into the: retirement program shall be 
as follovvs: 

(a) EXISTING EMPLOYEES. (Tnose ,vhc did not '2r.ter upon initial 
employment.) 

A. Enter June l to June 30 to take effect on wages received 
in next fiscal year. 

B. Enter December 1 to December 31 to take effect on wages 
received in next calendar year. 



- 2 -

REPURCE.i\S:E. 
3. In the e';er_t a participant in this plan terminates employment for 

reasons otl-'er thc:m retirement or disability and requests that TIAA­
CREF repL:.:-ch3se his or her annuity, the College will approve such 
repurchase provided the participant is not employed by or moving 

RBD:jea 
12-8-75 

to another institution having a TIAA-CREF retirment plan for which 
he or she \Nill be eligible, and provided the repurchase meets the 
other conditions under which TIAA-CREF will repurchase annuities. 
Upon repurchase the portion of the accumulation (!ess any repurchase 
charge) attributable to Plan Contributions made by the participant 
will be payable by TIAA-CREF to the participant. The portion of the 
accumulation attributable to Plan Contributions made by the College 
will remain in the annuity contract(s) to provide retirement and/or 
death benefits for the participant, except that if the Plan 
Contributions made by the College to the annuities totaled less 
than $2,000 such portion (less any repurchase charge) will be 
paid to the participant. Amounts paid to the participant upon 
repurchase shall be in full satisfaction of the participant's rights 
to retirement and/or death benefits attributable to such amounts 
repurchased. 
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Ayes: 

E. Presidential Residence 

RES-279 Mr. Zahnow offered the following resolution for adoption: 
WHEREAS, The College in 1965, using private funds con­

tributed to the Col lege, purchased a residence located at 
359 Stoneham Street, Saginaw Township, Michigan, which was 
used as a residence for the President, and 

WHEREAS, The net proceeds from the sale of this property 
in May of 1975, after subtracting expenses related to the 
sale, amounted to $49,754.48, and 

WHEREAS, The Saginaw Valley College Development Fund has 
purchased a house located at 7371 Glen Eagle Drive, Bay City, 
Michigan, and has authorized its sale to Saginaw Valley State 
College for the amount of $49,754.48, and 

WHEREAS, The Col lege has been reimbursed by the Saginaw 
Valley College Development Fund for expenditures previously 
made for furnishings, carpeting, professional fees and other 
items related to the presidential residence; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, That the officers of the 
College are hereby authorized to make a payment from the Plant 
Fund to the Saginaw Val ley College Development Fund in the 
amount of $49,754.48 constituting payment in full for the 
property located at 7371 Glen Eagle Drive, Bay City, Michigan, 
together withal 1 furniture, appurtenances and equipment located 
on the premises which may be the property of the Saginaw Valley 
Col lege Development Fund. 
Mrs. Saltzman supported. 

Absent: 
Curtiss, Kenda 11, Sa 1 tzman, Serot in, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury, G i 1 more 

Resolution adopted. 

Mr. Zahnow noted that the reason for this resolution was to change the 

title of the presidential residence--that the balance of the funds over the $49,754.48 

received from the sale of the original huuse was contributed by private funds, and 

going back into history, the $49,754.48 was contributed by private funds at a prior 

time and that amounts for th~ presidential home did not come from state funds in any 

manner. 

3. Building Committee 

Mr. Curtiss reported that the Chairman of the Building Committee was not able 

to be present this evening, but there were two matters to be presented to the Board 

for action. 

- 19 -
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Ayes: 
Absent: 

A. Instructional Facility No. 2 

RES-280 Dr. Suchara offered the following resolution for adoption: 
WHEREAS, In 1972 the Joint Capital Outlay Subcommittee 

dec! ined to release funds for the preparation of working 
drawings for Instructional Faci I ity No. 2 (Brown Hal!) in 
the belief that prospective e1Jro!lments did not justify 
the construction of a faci I ity of the proposed size, and 

WHEREAS, Enrollments have now resumed a sharp upward 
trend, and such a facility is critically needed; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, That the administration 
is hereby requested to (eview the program statement for 
this bui !ding including classrooms, offices and a science 
wing, to propose such revisions as may be appropriate be­
cause of changed conditions, to reaffirm the appointment 
of the architectural firm of Alden B. Dow Associates and 
to confer with the Building Committee in regard to this 
project as necessary from time to time, and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Board of Control con­
siders this project to be highly important and desires 
that it move forward as quickly as possible. 
Mr. Kendall supported. 

Curtiss, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury, Gi !more 

Resolution adopted. 

Mr. Curtiss pointed out that the firm of Alden B. Dow Associates is the 

same one that did the original bui !ding here and the Col lege has a modest invest-

ment 1n the firm already. 

B. Central Heating and Cooling Faci I itjes 

RES-281 Mrs. Saltzman offered the following resolution for adoption: 
WHEREAS, There hds been received fro~ the Bureau of Facilities 

of the State of Michigan a list of engineering firms considered 
to be qualified to provide professional engineering services in 
connection with the proposed central heating and cooling facilities 
and 
---WHEREAS, Interviews have been conducted with six of these firms 
and a choice made as to the preferred firm; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, That the administration is hereb 
requested to notify the Bureau of Facilities that the selected firm 
is Harley Ellington Pierce Yee Associates of Southfield, Michigan, 
and to request the release of funds to proceed with engineering 
studies. 
Dr. Suchara supported. 
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Ayes: 
Absent: 

Curtiss, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury, Gi !more 

Resolution adopted. 

1975-187 

Dr. Ryder emphasized the importance of SVSC having a Central Heating and 

Cooling Plant if it is going to move ahead with the development of the campus. The 

whole question is one of what fuels are to be used and the flexibility of the struc-

ture in order to be able to change from one type of fuel to another. He pointed out 

that U of M--Flint's heating and cooi ing plant, which has been funded, will be moving 

to oil at the outset with a possibility of moving to coal in 1980. The purpose of 

the study is to explore a! 1 aspects of the development of this institution's heating 

and cooling plant, which almost becomes SVSC's #1 priority as compared to other build-

ings. 

With regard to the Technology Building, Dr. Ryder advised that SVSC had not 

made any commitments about this project. The Co1 iege is stil 1 seeking funds for it 

and is making progress. Probably by the next Boa1d meeting an announcement can be 

made regarding additional contributions in support of this bui !ding. At that time 

too, Dr. Ryder concluded, it is hopeful that administration wi 11 be ready with a 

concurrent resolution which can be submitted to the Legislature for approval to 

support this building on the campus. 

V If. OTHER BUS I NESS 

1. Married Housing Survey 

Mr. Curtiss called upon Mr. Bredholt to report on the status of this survey. 

Mr. Bredholt indicated that every institution in the state had been contacted and 

had provided housing materials, including services rendered, etc. It had been 

Student Government's intent to work with the registrar in the mailing of the survey 

to students, but missed the timing of mailing with that department. 
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Continuin<J, t·ir, Bredholt noted there v;er-e a number of things he needed to know 

with respect to the Board's thinking, such as--type of structures (dormitory or 

apartment); occupancy (r0arried student',), (juniot-s and/or seniors), (faculty), (staff) 

and timing. 

Mr. Curtiss indicated he was not sure the Board could write the rules before the 

survey were completed. Before it can be deter~ined what should be bui It, it is neces-

sary to know how the students perceive the need, and thus, he was quite anxious for th 

survey to be completed. 

Mr. Thompson offered the use of the registrar's current I ist of 3,800 to 4,000 

students which would be a good sample to work witi1, and Dr. Ryder asked that he and 

Mr. Bredholt work together to get the survey out promptly. 

2. Annual Organizational Meeting of the Board of Control 

Mr. Curtiss advised that the By-Laws of Saginaw Val ley State College call for 

the Annual Organizational Meeting of the Board of =antral to be held after July 22nd 

and before August 22nd of each year. This has been postponed on occasion and again 

this year awaiting the Governor's appointment of new members to the Board. The Board's 

membership is now complete, and thus it is a~propriate to have the Organizational Meet-

ing tonight. Nominations for the offices of Chair~an, Vice Chairman, Secretary and 

Treasurer were then requested. 

Ayes: 

Mrs. Saltzman presented the foilow,lig 
Mr. Charles B. Curtiss 
Mr. John W. Kendall 

nominees for the slate of officers: 
Chairman 
Vice Chairman 

Mrs. Ned S. Arbury Secretary 
Mr. Melvin J. Zahnow Treasurer 

There being no further nominations, Mr. Curtiss cal Jed for a motion, 

BM-446 Mrs. Saltzman moved that the nominations be closed and 
that a unanimous ballot be cast for each of the nominees. 
Dr. Suchara supported. 

Absent: 
Curtiss, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury, Gi imore 

Motion carried. 
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SVSC BOARD OF CONTROL 
Regular Monthly Meeting December 8, 1975 

3. Student Government Community Service Project 

1975-189 

Mr. Bredholt announced that the Student Government wanted the opportunity to 

do something for the col lege and has initiated a Community Service Project open 

to students, fac:Jlty and staff. An ai;-JOunt of SSOO will be awarded for the winning 

detailed proposal relating to a need of the college, which might be, for example, 

lab equipment, glass casings for art projects, or for any other worthwhile purpose. 

A proposal may be submitted on an individual or departmental basis. The deadline 

for entries is Friday, December 12, 1975. 

VII I. ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business to transact, upon motion, the meeting adjourned 

at 9:15p.m. 

Respec~ful ly submitted, 

/ ) 

'~ -- . ~ ------~ -

JMR 
omc 
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